MEETING OF THE CORE GROUP ON 2 DECEMBER 08 AT 7PM

The Presbytery, St Ann’s Church

Present:
Father Harney, Marianne Down, Mary Barry, Maureen Dunlop,



Ann Whitfield, Nicola Savage, Felicity Fletcher.

Apologies:
Marie Wilson, Pat Townley.

The meeting opened with prayer, led by Father Harney.

Suggestions for Changes and Improvements during the 150th Year.


St Ann’s Church

· A new hymn board for St Ann’s Church.  Perhaps an electronic board?

· Enlarge the church porch – it becomes very crowded after Mass and parishioners have difficulty in finding information sheets.  Could the church and the church hall be permanently linked by a covered walkway?  This would not only make using the hall very convenient but would also provide a much larger porch area.

· Consider using the Day Chapel once more.

· Restore the Baptism Font.

· The elderly and vulnerable need more care and attention – this is a matter which will be discussed at the next forum meeting.

· Purchase some matching altar stones, new altar linen, vestments, brassware, curtains, carpet.

· Make the pews smaller or replace with chairs.


St Mary’s Church

· Bring the altar forward, nearer to the congregation and use the space behind for an organ or the choir.

· Extend the porch at St Mary’s Church.

· Catechists at St Mary’s Church.

Father Peter McGuire (Hallam Diocese) visited recently and sent a letter of appreciation, complimenting Father Harney on the church.  He outlined the following suggestions to update the interior:

· The size of the pews offer flexibility: cut the front three pews and turn them at an angle, allowing space for weddings and funerals.

· Replace the moveable altar with a fixed, smaller, stone altar.  

· Install a fixed Baptismal font, in front of or behind the pillar.

· The tabernacle, though beautiful, is not fully appreciated as it is hidden behind the surround.  Remove the surround and reveal the details on the tabernacle (an angel on either side of the crucifixion).

· The drapes behind the altar could be replaced with moveable drapes in colours for each liturgical season.

The question of the church bell was raised.  Has any progress been made on repairing/replacing it?  

Feedback from Group Meetings.

History Group (Ann Whitfield) 

A scanning session of photos took place, with a lot of success.  Another session is planned.

The Reminiscence Afternoon proved very enjoyable and lots of missing names were added to the photos.

A draft copy of the brochure has been prepared.  500 copies will be ordered, for a cost of £650.  It is hoped to sell the copies at £2 each.

Vision for Future (Felicity Fletcher).

The first youth event took place on 1st November.  

Carol singing is planned for 23 December.

An Epiphany Party will be held on 10 January. The theme is ‘Kings’ and Father Harney has promised to attend in his Elvis costume….

Special Event.

‘Make A World Of Difference’.  Posters etc can be downloaded from the CAFOD website.  

Retreat.

Father Harney spoke about the Retreat, planned for 2009, led by Father Daniel O’Leary.  A possible date for the Retreat will be the week prior to Ascension Day.  Would the Core Group like to meet with Daniel?

Mrs Barry will telephone him, to discuss possible involvement of the children in the Retreat.  

Any Other Business.

· A forum meeting will be held on 4 December – all previous ideas will be discussed, so we can begin to prioritise.  

· The question of fundraising was mentioned.  It was agreed to arrange a meeting of the Core Group and Finance Committee together.

· Volunteers as Catechists: It is important to encourage volunteers, especially for St Mary’s.  Remind parishioners that full training and support will be given.  Also, it is important that we continue to support our present Catechists.  It was suggested that any queries or problems arising out of meetings should be referred to the Core Group for immediate attention.  

A group photograph was taken and Father Harney closed the meeting with prayer.

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 27 January 09 at 7.30pm (note later starting time).

Date of forum meeting: Tuesday 19 March 09 at St Mary’s at 7.30pm.







